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ADDRESS: 5900 GERMANTOWN AVE 
Name of Resource: Vacant Lot 
Proposed Action: Rescind Individual Designation 
Property Owner: Scuderi RE 5900-02 Germantown Ave LLC 
Nominator: Augusta M. O’Neill, Klehr Harrison Harvey Branzburg LLP 
Individual Designation: 2/25/1964 
District Designation: None 
Staff Contact: Megan Cross Schmitt, megan.schmitt@phila.gov 
 
OVERVIEW:  
This application requests the rescission of the individual designation of the property at 5900 
Germantown Avenue. The property was individually designated on 25 February 1964. At the 
time of designation, two early nineteenth-century houses stood on the site. The property now 
known as 5900 Germantown Avenue has been divided into two properties known as 5900 and 
5902 Germantown at times, with one house on each lot, and then consolidated back into one 
property. The property is currently a vacant lot. 
 
In July 2020, the current owner, who acquired the property in April 2020, submitted an 
application to the Historical Commission proposing to construct a mixed-use building on the 
vacant lot. During its review, the Architectural Committee questioned whether the designated 
houses had been demolished legally. For this reason, the applicant withdrew the application and 
sought to clarify the circumstances of the demolition. 
 
Since the Architectural Committee meeting, the staff, with the assistance of the Department of 
Licenses & Inspections (L&I), discovered that L&I cited the houses as Imminently Dangerous on 
24 January 1992, demolished them in the winter or spring of 1992, and then billed the owner for 
the cost of the demolition on 4 May 1992. The houses were demolished legally by L&I, albeit 
without the Historical Commission’s approval, because they posed a threat to public safety. 
 
Section 5.14.b.1 of the Historical Commission’s Rules & Regulations authorizes the 
Commission to remove entries from the Philadelphia Register of Historic Places when the 
qualities that caused the original entry on the Register have been lost or destroyed. In this case, 
the buildings were designated for their architectural qualities. Those qualities were lost with the 
demolition. There is no longer a basis for the designation. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: The staff recommends that the Historical Commission rescind the 
individual designation of 5900 Germantown Avenue and remove it from the Philadelphia 
Register of Historic Places, pursuant to Section 5.14.b.1 of the Commission’s Rules & 
Regulations, because the qualities that caused its original entry have been destroyed.  
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Figure 1. Current view of 5900-02 Germantown Avenue. KCA Design Associates. 
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Figure 2. Aerial view of 5900-02 Germantown Avenue showing the lots as vacant in 1996. City of 
Philadelphia Atlas. 
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Figure 3. 1964 photo of 5900-02 Germantown Avenue. Phillyhistory.org 
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Figure 4. 1982 photo of 5900-02 Germantown Avenue. George Thomas. 
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